HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

April 2, 2012
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Leah Gardner, Carla Kuhn, Debbie Metcalf, Saima Rabbani
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:15p.m.
2. Approval of Agenda.  On a motion/second by Debbie Metcalf/Leah Gardner, the agenda was approved.

3. Approval of March Minutes.  On a motion/second by Debbie Metcalf/Leah Gardner, the March minutes were approved.
4. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of the minutes from the EIS Board meeting on March 19th, as well as FRYSC Minutes from February 7th.
5. Public Comment – There was no public comment.
6. Good News Report.
a. Helmwood Heights’ annual Jump Rope for Heart fundraiser was held on February 14th.  Thanks to Mr. Mudd for organizing the event, as well as the staff and parent volunteers who counted the donations.  Our total for this year’s event was $15,359.33.

b. Mr. Brian Jones, a student teacher at Helmwood, organized a recycling project that asked our students to bring in recyclable materials.  The classes with 100% participation won free ice cream.  Many thanks go to Mr. Jones and Mrs. Christian for organizing the project.  

c. The PTO Spring Fling was held on March 29.  The PTO would like to pass on their thanks and appreciation to all the staff that assisted in games.  They are still calculating how much the Spring Fling made.

d. School wide rewards will be held on April 5th.  Students who are eligible to attend will go to Pritchard Community Center for a performance by the Wulfe Bros.  Students who are not eligible to attend will remain at school to review school procedures.

e. Program Review analysis is now complete.  Evidence will begin to be input into Moodle during the month of April.
7. Renovation Update.
a. Everyone is now inside the school building.  The trailers will be removed by April 4th.  The next part of renovation is the front drive and completing the black-topping.  The basketball court, which has been used for parking through renovation, will be pulled up and seeded with grass.
b. Ms. Hart shared that we are near the final steps of the renovation process.  She is adding items to the list that need to be looked at by the end of the year.

8. Student Achievement
· Scantron testing will be held again during the last week of April.  Ms. Hart will be teaching a lesson on short answers and ERQ’s with 4th and 5th grade.  Scantron will also be used to help with class placement for next year.
· K-Prep mock testing will begin after Spring Break.  Testing begins on May 9th.
9. Planning
a. Monthly Policy Review:  Second Reading for Policy 4.04 – Retention of Students at Grade Level) – This policy is currently under review by the Curriculum Committee.  The committee will document what they are currently doing for the Council to take into consideration for changes to the current policy.  This policy will be reviewed again at a later date.

10. Program Review.  
a. All initial components of Program Review have been completed.  Collected evidence will be entered into Moodle beginning this month.  Data entry must be completed in May.
11. Budget
a. Section 6.  An updated copy of the budget for 2011-12 was distributed to each member and reviewed as a group.  
b. Section 6 Allocation for 2012-2013.  After reviewing the suggestions from the Budget Committee, Ms. Hart presented the tentative Section 6 Budget for 2012-13 to the Council for approval.  On a motion/second by Carla Kuhn/Saima Rabbani, the budget was approved.  Ms. Hart will begin sharing budget information to the teachers at faculty meetings after Spring Break.
c. Title I.  Ms. Hart gave a survey to teachers to ask how they would like Title I funds spent.  After collecting information from everyone, Ms. Hart shared the survey results with the Council. Classroom IA’s was first priority followed by Technology assistant and lastly Math Interventionist.
d. PD.  Ms. Hart informed the Council that KDE has allocated an additional $1352 for PD.  This money will be added to Travel ($300) and Supplemental Books ($1052).  She has not been notified of the allocation for PD funds for next year.  Teachers will participate in six hours of PD on August 2nd and monthly content PD throughout the year at faculty meetings.
12. Committees – Receipt of Minutes.  On a motion/second by Leah Gardner/Carla Kuhn, minutes from the PD Committee and Budget Committee were acknowledged as received.
13. New Business.  2012-13 Elections – Brittany Vickery will head up the teacher portion of SBDM Council elections.  Teacher elections will be held on Field Day.  PTO will hold parent elections at the May meeting.
14. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Debbie Metcalf/Carla Kuhn, the meeting was adjourned at 3:50p.m.  The next meeting will be May 14 at 3:15p.m.
